
Hyland Greens Newsletter ~ May 2017  

Vice Presidents Report 

The trees are budding, the flowers are blooming, and 

every weekend I'm hearing more lawn equipment 

running.  This tells me that spring is in the air!  

  

Given all this beautiful weather, many of us are heading 

outside to spruce up, clean and make improvements to the 

exterior of our homes.  Please don't forget that any 

changes to the exterior of your residence (including 

fencing, paint, siding, driveways etc...) need to be 

approved by the architectural control committee.  There 

are now three (3) new forms that we hope will streamline 

the process and decrease the amount of back and forth that 

needs to go on.  These new forms can be found on the 

website.  Please try to submit them as soon as possible 

before your project (at least 30 days).  

  

We had a successful Easter Egg hunt to start-off the year's 

activities.  Beautiful weather, a large number of egg 

hunters, and some great prizes made the day enjoyable 

and fun.  This was just the start of the activities for the 

year.  Check out what Linda has planned in her activities 

section.  I personally, am looking forward to the food 

trucks starting back up on May 2nd and to start seeing 

more of the neighborhood coming out of hibernation. 

Please join me in coming out to the food trucks, its a great 

time to socialize and meet your neighbors.  Also don't 

forget about the annual garage sale on May 19 and 20.  

Allan is working hard to get the pools ready for their 

opening later this month.  The large pool is drained, 

getting a good srubbing, some new lights, and a new 

fence.  The fence work is finally progressing after 

working through some unexpected surprises.  I'm excited 

to see all that work finished.  

  

Continuing with all the changes around, the 

communications committee is pleased to announce that we 

are releasing our new website on May 15th!   

  

 

Come take a look and give us any feedback you have to 

offer.  The new website is still a work in progress of 

course, but this is a great start to modernizing our 

communication methods.  We hope to be able to utilize it 

for quicker updates, automated tasks, new delivery method 

for the newsletter, and many other features to come. 

We would still like to receive more feedback on turning the 

newsletter digital only.  We received only a small amount 

of feedback last month that was split evenly.  

  

We have an amazing year coming up and I am looking 

forward to the rest of 2017! 

Dane Ernsberger, V.P. 

————————————————————— 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Garage Sale ~ May 19 and 20  

Pools Open ~ May 27 

July 4th event 

Jingling ~ December 1-24 

Luminaries ~ December 24 

 

Food Trucks 

May 2 and 16 

June 6 and 20 

July 18 

August 1 and 15 

 

Recycle Pick Up  

May 11 and 25 

June 8 and 22 

 

 



First Hyland Greens Rules and Regulations 

Proposed Amendment regarding Split Rail Fences 

 

The Board of Directors has proposed a revision to the Association’s Rules and Regulations that would allow 

for the use of a welded wire material on split rail fencing.  The proposed new rule would read as follows: 

 

Paragraph 1 “Walls and Fences”  

 

Article VI, paragraph (i) deals with privately-owned walls and fences and is very specific, stating that "No 

wall or fence except a decorative wood, stone or brick fence not exceeding six feet in height measured from 

the adjoining ground surface inside the fence, may be erected or maintained on any Lot, except in connection 

with recreational facilities. No walls, fences or hedges will be permitted on the street frontage within fifteen 

feet of front property line, except for needed retaining walls."  Specifically prohibited are: 

 

 a. Chain link fences; 

 b. (add) Colored fence, chain link, plastic, chicken wire, hog wire, barbed wire or strand wire and 

  other materials deemed inappropriate by the ACC/Board are not allowed. 

  b. (delete) Any use of metal or plastic fencing (e.g., poultry netting) in combination with a wooden 

   fence.  

 (add) Galvanized, zinc-coated steel welded wire fence 14 gauge or smaller (higher gauge number) with 

rectangular mesh openings of 2” x 4” may be permitted using the following criteria: 

An Architectural Control Application must be submitted and approval received prior to installation. 

This type of welded wire only may be used in conjunction with a split rail fence four feet, six inches 

(4.’6”) or shorter; 

Wire must be installed inside the fence; 

Wire cannot exceed the height of the top rail. 

 

First Hyland Greens “Adoption of Policies” policy provides homeowners with a minimum of 21 days to 

provide comment and/or feedback on any new rule prior to its implementation.   If you would like, you may 

submit your comments in writing to SMassier@HAVENpm.com before May 15, 2017.  The Board of 

Directors will review your contributions at their May 16, 2017 Board Meeting. 

 

 

Prepared by Joe Armstrong, Secretary 

First Hyland Greens Board of Directors  

mailto:SMassier@HAVENpm.com


May Activities 

Easter Egg Hunt 

The Easter Bunny has gone back to his home until next year.  The Easter Egg Hunt was a great success.  Over 

1900 eggs were put out for our neighborhood kids to hunt and all the eggs were found.  The Easter Bunny 

was a little sneakier with the 10 to 13 year olds.  Many of their eggs were hidden in the trees which made 

their hunt a bit more challenging.  I want to thank Marianne, Shannon, Courtney, Dane, Joe, Allan, Mark, 

Malia, Bob, Chris, Tyler, Kenli, Tom, Brandy and anyone else who stepped in at the last minute to help out.  I 

realized that this event is a big deal in Hyland Greens.  We had great turn out.  Any comments, compliments 

or constructive criticism to help make this event better in the future would be appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

Garage Sale 

Summer is almost here and the neighborhood garage sale is May 19th and 20th.  Our big yellow signs will go 

up on the exterior fences on the 15th to remind anyone driving by to come and shop.  We will also post 

announcements on Craigslist and Nextdoor.  Start cleaning out your basement, garage, attic, kitchen…. It’s 

time to declutter and make some money.   

Some ideas to make your garage sale successful….. 

 Clean everything!  Your stuff shouldn’t look like it came out of a haunted house.  Wipe off the 

dust, make sure the clothes are clean and preferably on hangers, hose the cobwebs off the yard 

and garden items…. 

 Price everything!  People buy more when they can quickly see the price of each item.  You can 

take some shortcuts by having a box full of items that are the same price or putting up a sign that 

list general items like books, DVD’s, CD’s clothes and what their price is.  People really like to 

see prices and not have to find someone to ask for a price. 

 Be neat!  Your tables need constant attention from all those lookers and buyers touching and 

picking up items.  Try to keep moving items off the ground and up onto tables.  Don’t forget to put 

some items closer to the street to draw attention to your sale. 

 Bargain prices are what garage sales are all about!  Price your items to sell. 

 Be willing to negotiate!  You should expect that people will try to dicker with you at a garage 

sale. Be ready to negotiate and know your options.  Would you rather sell it, donate it, trash it or 

move it back into your house? 

 It’s your show!  You need your best, most friendly personality.  A friendly “Hello”, some cheerful 

conversation and a big smile will positively impact how much you sell. 

 Have change available!  Make sure you have singles and fives as well as some coin to be able to 

make change.  It doesn’t hurt to have some bags or boxes around so buyers can carry multiple 

items away.   
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May Activities continued… 

Food Trucks are Back 

The food trucks will be at Hampshire Park on May 2nd and 16th and June 6th and 20th from approximately 

5:30pm to 8:00pm weather permitting.  As soon as I know which trucks we will have or if there are any 

weather related cancellations I will post it on Nextdoor.com.   

Please come out to the food trucks to meet your neighbors, enjoy the company and buy a little dinner.  Bring 

your chairs or a blanket, an adult beverage, frisbee, ball, hula hoop and have some fun. 

Mark July 4th on your calendar.   

The planning is already beginning for the July 4th event.  Dave Thistle and his band of merry cooks have 

already committed to man the grill.  We need more volunteers for decorating, kid’s games, nachos, snow cone 

machine, set-up, clean-up, ideas and suggestions.   Please throw your name in to help out.  This is a big event 

so the more helpers the easier it is to pull off.  Just let me know what you are interested in doing or how much 

time you can commit. 

Feel free to contact Activities at:   hylandgreenshoa@gmail.com  or 720-233-8220 

 

Notice of FY2017 ANNUAL ASSESSMENT 

The 3rd Quarter Assessment will be due on May 1, 

2017 and late after the 10th of the month. 

Checks should be made payable to: First Hyland 

Greens Association and then mailed to:  

 

First Hyland Greens Association 

c/o HAVEN Property Managers & Advisors 

Post Office Box 66155 

Phoenix, AZ  85082 

Upcoming Board  

Meetings 

 

Monthly Board meetings are held on the 3rd 

Tuesday each month beginning at 7:00 PM. We 

encourage homeowners to attend, and if you would 

like to be placed on the agenda, please contact 

Shanna at smassier@havenpm.com   

 

May 16th 

June 20th 

 

Meetings are located at Hyland Hills Golf Course, 

9650 Sheridan Blvd., Westminster, CO 80031.  

We hope to see you there. 
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Spring time in Colorado 

 

Even with the recent spring rain, the Front Range is still well behind our typical levels of natural moisture and 

homeowners don’t generally have to look further than their own yard to see the consequences.  If you haven’t 

yet charged up your sprinkler system or pulled out the watering hose, you are behind the 8-ball.  Don’t wait 

another day to start getting your yard into shape.  Taking some extra time now will pay dividends over the 

summer, particularly if we are faced with water shortages or above normal temperatures. 

Below is a list of items you can do now to help your landscape:   

Mulch 

Mulching refers to the installation of a layer of wood chips or small stone, usually at the base of shrubs( and 

trees) or in large, open non turf areas.   Mulching serves several purposes. Aesthetically, it provides a large, 

uniform area of similar texture and color which is more defined and attractive to the eye. Horticulturally, it 

provides a barrier that helps keep soil temperatures low while impeding the germination of certain weed seeds 

and it helps in the retention of moisture.  

 

The most common mulches come in two forms: wood or rock.   Wood mulches vary in size from bark chips 

to shredded hard wood. Rock mulches often take the shape of gravel, cobble or river rock.   They differ in 

color, texture and size. More expensive than wood, they do not need to be refreshed every 2-3 years like 

wood mulches. When no snow is on the ground, rock mulch is ideal to install during the cold season. 

Now is a good time to begin thinking about mulch. After the midpoint of winter serious consideration should 

be given to enhancing your community’s or property’s appearance.   Short of spring planting of new plants 

and flowers, fresh mulch will be one of the most significant improvements to a community’s appearance. 

Aeration 

Aeration is the penetration of soils, ideally turf areas, by machine or hand in order to achieve several 

objectives.  Aeration reduces compaction, increases penetration (by water and fertilizer) and breaks up roots 

thereby stimulating further growth.  The most popular method of aeration uses machines that have a circular 

cylinder spoked with hollow prongs that penetrate the earth and pulls out a soil core that is deposited onto the 

top of the turf area.   These cores should be from 2 to 5 inches long depending on soil types, and moisture 

levels at the time of aeration.   Soil cores should be left on the surface, they will work their way into the 

thatch layer, helping to break it down. 

Depending on the condition of target area, typical turf aerations should occur from 1-3 times a year.  Athletic 

fields may have as many as 5 aerations performed in high traffic areas like centerlines or goal mouths. At 

Summit Services, we recommend aerating all turf areas at a minimum of once in the spring,  and highly 

suggest a fall aeration as well.  

Fertilizer 

A good weed and feed fertilizer will help knock out those weeds that appreciated our beautiful late winter 

weather.  Fertilizer in general will provide your grass with the nutrients it needs to wake up, turn green and 

start to grow.  Check with our local garden center to determine the best type of fertilizer for your 

circumstance. 



 

Roll-offs 

 

We have scheduled a large roll-off dumpster for May 24th or 25th.  It will only be here for one day and is for 

use by those neighbors that are signed up with American Disposal.  The Dumpster will be located by the 

small pool and all contents must only be as high as the top of the dumpster.  The dumpsters will be removed 

when full. 

 

Please note the following items CANNOT be disposed of in this dumpster: 

 

 Electronics: TVs, Computers, Monitors etc. 

 Hazardous Waste: paint, yard chemicals, oil, gas (to include power lawn tools including lawn 

mowers) 

 Tires 

 Refrigerators, freezers or any item containing FREON 

 White goods/appliances: washers, dryers, stoves, dishwashers etc 

 

Again, please do not over-fill the dumpster or leave items on the street or sidewalk. 

 

If any of the above is ignored, the HOA will have to pay any assessed excess fees. Our contract with 

American Disposal allows for weekly pick-up of two 96 gallon containers and 3 bundles of branches, tied and 

cut to 4 or 5 feet in length.  An additional 96 gallon container is available to the homeowner for $2.50 per 

month.  Recycle is picked up every other week.  If you call American Disposal, make sure you tell them that 

you are covered under the Hyland Greens HOA contract. 

 

———————————————————————————————————————————— 

Advertisement in the Newsletter should not be construed as an endorsement for products/services.  



 

Status of Video Camera Proposals 

 

 

This article is being written as the Board wanted residents to be informed of the status of Board considerations.  
At the April 18, 2017 monthly Board Meeting, The Video Camera Committee and the Board determined it was in 
the best interest of the Community to postpone action on video cameras.  This was primarily based on the March 
Board Meeting where a large variety of questions had been raised.  These questions involve legal liability issues, 
security of recorded video, and the value to the community based on the projected costs.  The Video Camera 
Committee proposed to come back to the Board at the next annual Budget Meeting (usually held in August) with 
updated information.  To provide some background to this article, the Video Camera Committee had proposed 
to:  

 

1)  Place video cameras near each street entrance to Hyland Greens.  This recorded video would be available to 
Westminster police to help solve crimes in our area.  These cameras would not provide active security, but would 
simply be used to help solve crimes after the fact.  At the same time signs would be put up to warn criminals that 
video recording was being used; this is seen as a deterrent to criminals. 

 

2)  Place video cameras at the swimming pools to: A) provide an “after hours” alarm about people climbing the 
fence and B) recording limited pool activities (such as the gates into the pools and access to the storage areas) in 
case there were events that needed to be investigated. 

 

3)  Please note:  The Video Camera Committee’s discussion presentation to the Board in February included 
putting some pool pictures on the website so that residents could see how crowded the pools were.  In the 
February Board meeting, a significant number of residents raised concerns about privacy, especially about issues 
related to children.  Based on Board discussions about this concern, the Video Camera Committee eliminated 
web site pictures from further consideration.  The March proposal did not include any website pictures and no 
future proposal will contain this option. 

 

The Video Camera Committee did receive Board assent at the April 18, 2017 Board meeting to place a single 
video camera to monitor the Small Pool Parking Lot only.  It would not record any pictures of the pools.  This is 
intended as a test of technological issues. 

 

As always, you can make comments/concerns directly to Board Members or to the Video Camera Committee. 
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Architectural Requests Received from 3/30/17 to 4/25/17 

Open 

4890 West 98th Avenue – windows – open 

10090 Wolff Street – fencing- open 

9978 Wolff Street – Paint - open 

Approved 

10315 Xavier Court – evaporative cooler – approved with stipulations 

4695 West 102nd Place – roof – approved 

10090 Zenobia Court – windows- approved with stipulations 

4880 West 103rd Circle – Paint – approved 

4875 West 98th Avenue – driveway, landscape & fencing – approved with stipulations  

10091 Wolff Street- landscape – approved with stipulations 

4854 West 103rd Place – Fencing- approved 

FIRST HYLAND GREENS ASSOCIATION 

REPORT OF ACTION 

Taken by the  

Board of Directors 

April 18, 2017 

The Board of Directors took the following actions: 

1.  APPROVED the recommendations of the Camera Committee.  

Suspending making any further Camera funding proposals for 2017. 

Allowing the Video Camera Committee to continue considering and adjusting to the myriad of issues raised at the March Board 
Meeting. 

Bring proposals back to the August Budget Meeting for potential 2018 funding. 

Allowing the Committee to experiment by installing one camera on the Small Pool House to view the Small Pool Parking Lot 
(NOT the pool). 

2.  APPROVED the Management Recommendation letter from the Auditor. 

3.  APPROVED the final audit plan. 

4.  APPROVED the tax returns. 

5.  DID NOT APPROVE a Conduct of Meetings Guideline document and referred it back to the Secretary for incorporation into 
the existing Conduct of Meetings Policy. 

6.  APPROVED modifying the Architectural Rules and Regulations to allow limited use of welded wire in conjunction with split 
rail fences. 

7.  CLARIFIED and REAPPOINTED members of committees. 

8.  APPROVED a change to the Bylaws moving the fiscal year to January 1 to December 31 beginning in 2018. There will be a 
quarterly dues assessment for the three-month bridge period. 

9.  ACCEPTED the resignation of Marianne Clark from the Board. 

10.  APPROVED a request to extend the date for a roof replacement until May 22, 2017 

11.  Recognized the turnout and success of the Easter Egg Hunt.  

For more details on these actions and other items, please refer to the meeting minutes. 

Joe Armstrong, Secretary FHG 
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FIRST HYLAND GREENS 

Board of Directors 

 

 

President: Mike McCurdy (exp. 2018), 303-466-

8790 

President@hylandgreens.com  

 

Vice President: Dane Ernsberger (exp. 2017), 303-

736-9876 

Vicepresident@hylandgreens.com  

 

Secretary: Joe Armstrong (exp. 2019) 

Secretary@hylandgreens.com  

 

Treasurer: Tyler Urruty (exp. 2019) 

Treasurer@hylandgreens.com  

Bill West (exp. 2018), 303-469-4021 

Allan Meers (exp. 2017),  303-460-3875 

Mark Mischke (exp. 2017), 303-635-1948 

Chuck Smith (exp. 2019) 

Linda Mollard (exp. 2018), 303-466-9780 

Julie Oldham ( exp. 2017),  303-424-4193 

Matt Brozovich (exp. 2018) 

Pam Moores (exp. 2018) 

David Simmons (exp. 2019) 

Monte Thompson (exp. 2019) 

 

 

FIRST HYLAND GREENS 

Committee’s and Membership 

 

Greenbelts Committee - Bill West, Chair.  Joe 

Armstrong, Bob Belden, John Van Royen, Ed Mooney 

and Gloria Fisher. 

 

Activities Committee - Linda Mollard, Chair.  Pam 

Moores 

 

Pools Committee - Allan Meers, Chair 

 

Projects Committee - Julie Oldham, Chair.  Mike 

McCurdy. 

 

Architectural Committee - Dane Ernsberger, Chair. 

Mark Mischke, Monte Thompson, Gerry Mooney. 

 

Technology - Matt Brozovich, Chair.  Dane 

Ernsberger. 

 

Budget Ratification - Joe Armstrong, Chair.  Mike 

McCurdy, Linda Mollard, Tyler Urruty, David 

Simmons. 

 

Welcome Committee – Sheri Mischke and Courtney 

Mollard, Co-Chairs. 

 

Newsletter Committee – Matt Brozovich and 

Marianne Clark, Co-Chairs. 

 

Camera & Surveillance Committee – John Van 

Royen, Chair.  Allan Meers, Chuck Smith 

 

As you can see, there are lots of opportunities to 

volunteer in our Community.  Whether you want to flip 

some burgers for the 4th of July, judge the belly flop 

contest, welcome new homeowners to the 

neighborhood or prune some shrubs.  There really is 

something for everybody to help make our Community 

GREAT! 
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First Hyland Greens Association 

Board of Directors Meeting 

April 18, 2017; 7:00 – 9:00 pm 

Hyland Hills Golf Clubhouse - 9650 Sheridan Blvd., Westminster, Colorado 80021 

MEETING MINUTES – SUMMARY DRAFT 

Call Meeting to Order with a Quorum of Directors 

Vice President Dane Ernsberger called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.  Board members Joe Armstrong, Alan Meers, 

Linda Mollard, Pam Moores, Chuck Smith, Tyler Urruty and Bill West were present.   Board members Matt Brozovich, 

David Simmons and Monte Thompson provided proxy votes to Board members.   Board members Mike McCurdy, 

Mark Mischke, and Julie Oldham were absent.  Shanna Massier represented HAVEN Property Managers & Advisors. 

 

Approval of March 21, 2017 Summary Minutes     

Dane Ernsberger made a motion to approve the minutes of the march 21, 2017 Board meeting.  Tyler Urruty seconded.  

Several corrections were noted including changing “pooling” to “polling” in the Vice President’s portion of the minutes, 

and removing Bill West as “present” at the meeting.  Dane also asked that item “a” under his projects category be 

revised as follows:  

 

Declaration of Covenants revisions.  Vote of the Board members present:  8-3 to move forward with this project.  Dane 

Ernsberger will (delete) provide input, but will not oversee project.  (replace) continue to oversee this project.  Tyler 

Urruty offered to assist.  

Motion to approve minutes with these revisions passed unanimously. 

 

Introduction of Homeowners & Invited Guests Present 

No homeowners or guests were present at this meeting.         

Camera & Surveillance Committee 

Video Cameras April Recommendation  

John Van Royen, Chairman of the Camera Committee reviewed the memorandum from the committee suspending 

camera funding proposals for 2017.  This will allow the Video Camera Committee to continue considering and adjusting 

to the issues raised at the March Board meeting.  The Committee plans to return to the Budget Meeting with a request 

for potential funding in 2017. 

 

The Committee did propose experimenting with one camera at the small pol house to view the small pool parking lot 

only.  Joe Armstrong made a motion to approve this committee request.  Dane seconded.  After brief discussion, motion 

to approve passed unanimously.  

Pools  

Pool fence electrical 

The electrician contracted to install the new lighting surrounding the pool has inspected all of the electrical systems and 

expresses concern about the electrical panel in the pool equipment room and suggested that some of the repairs and 

installation of lighting may need to be upgraded to meet code requirements.  This work has been tabled for future 

discussion to allow the big pool to open as scheduled. 

 

Pool opening schedule 

Both pool are scheduled to open on Saturday; May 27, 2017.    

9/10/2017 Swim with your Dog 

This event has been scheduled for the September 10, 2017 from 2:00 – 6:00 PM. 



Meeting Minutes continued... 

Pool furniture requirements 

Allan noted that both pool could use some additional furniture and asked that the Board keep their eyes open for 

furniture sales.  He would like to try to match the existing furniture styles. 

 

Treasurer  

March 2017 Financial Statements 

Tyler Urruty presented the March 2017 financial statements.  First Hyland Greens has assets totaling $250,160.83 in the 

operating accounts and $522,992.58 in the reserve accounts. 

    

FY2016 Audit Draft Documentation 

The FY2016 audit draft was presented by Treasurer Tyler Urruty.   

 

Management Reccomendation Letter – Tyler Urruty reviewed this document in detail and suggested that the Association 

continue to utilize the cash basis accouting method because of its ease of use for homeowners and board members alike.  

Tyler commended HAVEN Property Managers for its internal control and completeness of the audit draft. 

 

Management Representation Letter – Tyler Urruty made a motion to approve and sign the FY2016 Management 

Representation Letter.  Allan Meers seconded.  After brief discussion of the content, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Preliminary FY2016 Audit Report – Tyler Urruty presented the preliminary audit report and made a motion to approve 

as submitted.  Pam Moores seconded.   Joe Armstrong initiated a discussion to represent the value of the common areas 

as a financial asset of the Community.  Tyler will initiate a note addendum and present it to the auditor for inclusion 

before the audit is finalized.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Federal and State Income Tax Returns 

Tyler Urruty made a motion to approve the Federal and State Tax Returns as submitted by the Auditor.  Linda Mollard 

seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.    

 

Secretary  

Board Conduct of Meeting Guidelines 

Joe Armstrong presented a revision to the Board Conduct of Meeting Guidelines and made a motion to approve as 

submitted.  Dane Ernsberger seconded.  The Board discussed using this document as a “stand along” policy for the 

Board of Directors or incorporating it into the Association’s Conduct of Meetings Policy.  After discussion, the motion 

was amended by Dane Ernsberger to integrate the proposed guidelines into the 2008 Conduct of Meetings Policy.  Linda 

seconded.  Joe Armstrong will draft a revised policy to be presented to the membership consistent with the 

Association’s Adoption of Policies Policy.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Requirements to Amend the Declaration of Covenants 

Joe Armstrong provided a document clarifying the process for amending the Association’s Declaration of Covenants.  

While the 2007 Declaration of Covenants states that 75% of the membership must vote in favor of a Covenant 

Amendment, State Statute requires 67% of the membership, which supercedes the Association’s percentage 

requirement. 



Meeting Minutes continued... 

Proposed Amendment Regarding Split Rail Fencing 

Joe Armstrong presented a proposal for amending the Association’s Rules and Regulations to allow for the use of a 2” x 

4” welded wire on a split rail fence.  Tyler Urruty seconded.  The Board of Directors discussed the proposal in general 

and made several suggestions for changes including requiring ACC approval and amending the initial description of the 

amendment.  A second motion was made by Joe Armstrong to approve the proposal for presentation to the membership 

consistent with the Association’s Adoption of Policies Policy.  Pam Moores seconded.  Motion carried 9-2. 

  

2017 Committee appointments  

Joe Armstrong provided an outline of the initial Board Committee assignments.  Dane Ernsberger expressed his concern 

that with six members of the Architectural Review Committee, there was a possibility that application approvals could 

be delayed.  In light of this observation, Chuck Smith submitted his resignation from the Architectural Review 

Committee, which was accepted by the Board of Directors.  Dane also asked that David Simmons not be included as a 

member of the Architectural Review Committee until his covenant matter had been completely resolved.  

 

Linda Mollard suggested that members of the Welcome Committee, and Camera Committee be included in the list of 

Committee volunteers. 

Budget Ratification  

Proposed Verbiage to amend Fiscal Year in Bylaws 

Joe Armstrong made a motion to approve the Bylaw Amendment to change the fiscal year from October 1 to September 

30 to January 1 to December 31 beginning in 2018.  Linda Mollard seconded.  This amendment was reviewed and 

approved by the Association’s legal counsel in advance of discussion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Vice President  

Acceptance of Clark resignation 

Dane Ernsberger made a motion to accept the resignation of Marianne Clark from the Board of Directors.  Pam Moores 

seconded.  Matt Brozovich requested in his proxy that the Board initiate an inquiry asking Marianne to reconsider.  Joe 

Armstrong offered to extend this offer to Marianne.  In the interim, the Board voted unanimously to accept the 

resignation. 

Greenbelts  

Brick Column Cap Project 

Bill West provided a brief overview of a proposed Greenbelt Project that would provide for installing concrete caps on 

each of the brick columns in the perimeter fence.  Additional information and pricing will be presented at an upcoming 

meeting. 

 

Communication & Technology  

Website review 

Matt Brozovich requested in absentia that Board members who had visited the new website provided input.  Several 

Board members expressed their appreciation for the time that had been devoted to this project and thought that the new 

site was looking good. 

Activities  

Linda Mollard provided a report on the Easter Egg Hunt that was held on Saturday; April 15.  Many Board members 

and homeowners alike volunteered for this event and contributed to its overall success.  Upcoming Activities include the 

Food Trucks beginning on May 2 and the Garage Sale slated for the weekend of May 19 and 20. 

Adjournment 

Linda Mollard made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM.  Pam Moores seconded.  Motion carried unanimously. 
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THE OWNERS OF COFFMAN & COMPANY ARE HYLAND GREENS RESIDENTS 

mailto:plaird@csamc.com


The Hyland Greens Newsletter 
The Hyland Greens Newsletter is published each month, except January, using articles that are sent to us by 

the HOA Board and Homeowners.  Our network of volunteers includes six block captains and 35 block reps 

who distribute your copy.  Each issue should be delivered to your door during the first few days of the month.   

If you miss a copy please contact HAVEN Property Managers & Advisors.  

Disclaimer:  Advertisement in the Newsletter should not be construed as an endorsement for products/

services.  

This Newsletter is published as an information resource to benefit the residents within the First Hyland 

Greens Association.   

Letters to the Editor                                  

Letters to the Editor are the opinions of the writer, and are not necessarily the opinions of the Hyland Greens 

HOA.  To be considered for publication, letters to the editor must include the writer's full name,   address and 

daytime phone number.  Your name will be printed with your letter. 

Newsletter Deadlines 

Articles and ads for each issue must be received by the 15th of the preceding month.  Ads should be emailed 

as an attachment in jpg format and appear as you want it to appear in the newsletter. 

Please contact the Newsletter Department at HAVEN Property Managers & Advisors:                                   

manager@havenpm.com or 303.530.0700. 

Ad Rates:     

         Resident      Non-Resident 

           1/8 page  $11.00   $13.00    

¼ page  $19.00   $21.00 

½ page:     $31.50    $42.00 

Full page:  $42.00   $52.00 

 

 

Babysitting/ House-sitting/ Pet Care/ Lawn Care  

Send your information and we’ll list Hyland Greens residents aged 18 and younger for free.  Written parental consent is 

required for minors to publish their personal information.  Contact Jacki Rivera at HAVEN Property Managers &    

Advisors at jrivera@havenpm.com or 303-530-0700 ext. 128 for more information.  Please keep us updated with any 

changes to your information.   

NAME   AGE  PHONE CPR?  COMMENTS  

Ben Schwartz  13         303-905-6979       No    Pet sitting, house sitting, dog walking, lawn and shoveling 

          Neighborhood References  

Layla Teague          14  303-549-0849    Yes    Babysitting, snow removal and pet care 

 

Liam Gray                14          720-633-0131      No          Pet sitting, house sitting, dog walking, lawn and shoveling 

           Neighborhood References  

Samantha Holland          18          720-255-6717      Yes        Babysit all ages, house sit, and pet care, car/license and 

           references (if needed)  

Peter Bettinger  15 303-466-5407      Yes     Snow shoveling, lawn work, house sitting, and pet  

           care/sitting.  Available durning the weeday school hours as 

           well as weekends.            
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